
Summer Placement Programme
@ Hong Kong Observatory
The Observatory is always keen on training the younger 
generation. This summer, more than 10 students from seven local 
and overseas universities joined the Hong Kong Observatory 
Summer Placement Programme. During the two-month 
placement, these students worked on different research projects 
under the guidance of Observatory colleagues. Afterwards, they 
all said the work was fulfilling, and broadened their horizons.

The Observatory Summer Placement Programme students visiting the Central 
Forecasting Office

In June, "Sky Dragon" participated in the Macao International 
Dragon Boat Races and Cheung Chau Dragon Boat Race. All 
team members did their best and finished the races successfully. 
Everyone looks forward to participating in the next races, and again 
competing against other dragon boat teams.

Terence Kung Wing-hang
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Staff Promotions

Mr Chan Pak-wai (third from right) was promoted as Assistant 
Director. He is pictured here with the Director, Mr Shun Chi-ming 
(third from left), and other colleagues

Dr Pan Chi-kin (third from left) and Mr Tong Yu-fai (fourth from right) were 
promoted as Senior Scientific Officer. They are pictured here with the 
Director, Mr Shun Chi-ming (fourth from left), and other colleagues

Observatory Staff Commended by the Public or Organisations
Observatory staff who received words of thanks and commendation from the public or organisations from April to 
July 2019:  

Mr Shum Chi-tai (Scientific Officer), Dr Cheng Chung-choi (Experimental Officer)
Ms Chan Siu-yung (Senior Scientific Assistant), Ms Mak Man-yi (Senior Scientific Assistant),

Ms Iu Fung-wan (Scientific Assistant)
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